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l .  introduction

The mandate of the United Mations Industrial Development Organization (UNIDO) 
is to "pronote and accelerate industrial development in developing countries 
with a view to assisting in the establishment of a new international economic 
order."*. It fulfils this mandate by helping to establish new industrial 
plants and expand the productive capacity of existing ones, by enhancing the 
skills of the local workforce, bv determining priority industrial subsectors 
in the context of a given country's resource endowment and by strengthening 
the ability of government departments and other official institutions to 
fonaulate policies which will encourage investment in industry by both local 
and foreign entrepreneurs.

In carrying out this mandate, UNIDO encounters a number of obstacles to 
industrial development, such as:

the lack of well-prepared, "bankable" industrial investment projects, 
capable of attracting the financial and other resources needed for their 
implementation;

- the lack of convertible funds to purchase or replace plant and machinery; 

shortages of skilled labour, technical personnel and managerial staff;

- lack of know-how to apply modern production technologies;

- shortcomings in the physical infrastructure: inadequate 
teleconaaraications and transport networks, unreliable utility supplier, 
insufficient adaptation of facilities to adverse climatic conditions;

shortcomings in the institutional infrastructure; inadequate development 
policies which adversely affect the climate for investment, both foreign and 
domestic; complex administrative procedures which hamper individual 
enterprise; an inability to come to grips with the problems of a large and 
loss-waking public sector.

UNIDO has long recognised that by inducing industrialists in more advanced 
countries to co-operate with entrepreneurs in developing countries in setting
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up productive facilities it can Mobilize resources far in excess of the 
amounts it can itself allocate to technical assistance, whether from its own 
budget or from the budgets of financing agencies with which it co-operates.
The encouragement of direct foreign investment and the search for new 
mechanisms to promote it, e.g. the redeployment of plant and machinery from 
industrialized to developing countries, and the sale o technology under 
buy-back arrangements, will continue to be a priority activity for the 
organization.

This policy has been encouraged in recent years by the trend of many
developing countries away from state involvement in industry and towards
greater support for the private sector. In the words of the International
Finance Corporation "Mow, alter several decades of experience with a variety
of state interventions and regulations, many governments have begun to look to
the private sector to play a more prominent role in their countries'
development...The causes of this shift include the recognition of the
above-average growth rates that have bten achieved by those developing
countries that did encourage the private sector. The shift reflects an
increasing concern for efficiency in a period of heightened scarcity of

..2resources. .
«

3
The Industrial Investment Division (IID) of UNIDO is thus the a n  of the 
organization which aims to accelerate the flow of private sector resources for 
industrial expansion from more advanced to developing countries. Located 
within UNIDO's Department for Industrial Promotion, Consultation and 
Technology, the Division is concerned with:

i. Identifying and formulating industrial investment projects in developing 
countries;

ii. Helping local sponsors of such projects obtain the financial, technical 
and human resources needed to implement them, which effectively means bringing 
them to the attention of industrialists in more advanced countries and seeking 
appropriate sources of local tad foreign finance.In addition to the staff and 
other resources available at UNIDO Headquarters in Vienna, IID operates a 
network of Investment Promotion Service? located in Cologne, Milan, Paris,
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Seoul, Tokyo, Vienna, Warsaw, Washington DC and Zurich staffed by UNIDO 
personnel which play a valuable catalytic role by keeping fins in their host 
countries regularly inforaed about industrial investaent opportunities arising 
in developing countries and by helping local project sponsors find a suitable 
foreign partner.

In carrying out its work prograaaes IID is fully supported by other parts of 
UNIDO in assessing technological feasibility of projects, in tht preparation 
of pre-investment studies, in designing Manpower development prograaaes and 
industrial studies with a regional or subsectoral focus, or both.

^UNIDO constitution, Article 1.
2International Finance Corporation, 1986 annual report, p. 9 
3IID was established in 1986; prior to this its functions were carried out 
by the Investaent Co-operative Program» Branch within the Division of 
Industrial Operations.



2. PROJECT IDENTIFICATION AMD FORMPIATIOM

2.1 Generating Industrial Investment Project»
I ID's involvement commences at the level of project generation, i.e. helping 
determine what type of aanufacturing facilities would sake sense in the 
context of a given developing country's resource endowment. For this purpose 
the Division has prepared a series of guides entitled "How to Start 
Manufacturing Industries" covering the manufacture of some 300 different 
products (see Annex 2 for a complete list and three specimen Profiles)..

Each profile contains a brief description of the requirements for a particular 
manufacturing process: raw materials, machinery and equipment, labour, 
investment and production costs, and is intended to serve project promoters 
and sponsors in developing countries as a reference guide to identify products 
suited to local manufacture on a small to medium scale. The selection of 
appropriate technologies and the ultimate feasibility of any manufacturing 
idea generated through use of the series must of course be ascertained by more 
exhaustive study. The profiles are intended primarily for use by:

Officials of national planning commissions, ministries of industry and 
related institutions who seek to convert sectoral plans for industry 
which are based on the country's resource endowment into concrete 
investment projects

Importers who wish to exploit import substitution opportunities by 
manufacturing the goods they trade in

- Other individuals who perceive an opportunity of manufacturing for the 
domestic markec and/or for export and wish to learn more about the 
technology and processes involved and their approximate cost.

One of th< swin problems in designing this series is that developing 
countries, notwithstanding the features they have in common, differ materially 
in terms of type and availability of resources, level of technology and size 
and sophistication of internal markets. For this reason the profiles are not 
intended for use in preparing a formal pre-investment study.
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Exaapl.es of the "How to Start Manufacturing Industries" series and a list of 
those currently available are attached as Annex x.

2.2 Industrial Project Foranlation and Preparation
Frequently, project ideas are generated by local sponsors based on their own 
observations and coaaercial activities without outside assistance, in which 
case HD's involvement cosaences at the project preparation stage. In order 
for a project idea to be capable of interesting a potential foreign partner, 
it must be set out in a coherent wanner with evidence that the basic 
assumptions concerning the level of initial investment, operating costs, 
estimated sales, marketing arrangements, cash flow and return on investment 
are realistic.

The local sponsor must also have decided how he intends to raise the foreign 
and local currency resources needed and whether, in addition to the capital to 
be contributed by himself and the foreign partner, he counts on obtaining loan 
and/or equity funds from a development or other financial institution, and on 
what terms. The question of control must also be resolved; does the local 
sponsor intend to be the majority partner, or will he be satisfied with less 
than 50Z of the equity. Information on the sponsor himself, his business 
experience and the scale of his existing operations, if any, is of particular 
concern to future partners, so that appropriate details must be supplied.

Project sponsors - even those who are already in business - do not always have 
the technical knowledge required for project preparation, and I1D has 
therefore prepared two questionnaires to serve as a check-list when 
formulating industrial projects and ensure that no essential information is 
omitted. One is designed to elicit basic information on a project at an early 
stage of preparation, while the other is for use when formal pre-investment 
work resulting in the preparation of a feasibility or pre-feasibility study 
has already been carried out. A specimen project summary is attached as 
Annex 3.

2.3 UNIDO* t Project Preparation Software - PROPSPIN AMP COHFAR
A pre-investment study covering the life of an industrial project will contain 
many hundreds of figures reflecting the various aspects of implementation and
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operation and that are largely interdependent. Exploring the effects of 
changes in one set of parameters on the project's outcome, e.g. a reduction in 
sales or an increase in manufacturing costs on net profit (so-called 
sensitivity analysis), is ar essential part of project preparation but, done 
manually, time-consuming ani prone to error.

In order to simplify this procedure, UNIDO has developed application software 
for project formulation aid evaluation. The main advantage of such software is 
that, once entered into the system, any item of data can be changed at will, 
the effect on the project as a whole being recalculated by the progrmmae in a 
few seconds. At present, two such software packages are available - PROPSPIN 
and COMFAR. PROPSPIN uses a commercial spreadsheet system as its base and can 
be adapted by the user to suit the specific structure of his project. COMFAR 
has been developed in house by UNIDO and is designed for the preparation of 
feasibility studies structured according to UNIDO's "Manual for the 
Preparation of Industrial Feasibility Studies." Specimen print-outs of 
PROPSPIN and COMFAR are shown as Annex 4.

2.4 External Financing of Pre-Investment Studies
The commissioning of pre-investment studies from consultants is a costly 
affair and an outlay few project sponsors are willing to undertake since, if 
the conclusions are unfavorable, the expenditure will have to be written off. 
However, IID has access to technical assistance funds for pre-investment 
studies, which are provided on the understanding that the cost need only be 
reimbursed if the project concerned is implemented.

In order to identify a suitable foreign partner, IID must also obtain 
information regarding the type of co-operation desired. The type of input oust 
frequently sought is finance for the convertible currency portion of the 
initial investment in the form of a medium to long-term loan or equity 
participation. But the local sponsor M y  also seek assistance in choosing the 
sK>st appropriate technology for the planned facility. He M y  need training for 
local staff, expatriate Mnagers to run the project in its initial years, and 
assistance in gaining access to overseas Mrkets. All this inforMtion must be 
included in the project profile so that prospective foreign partners can know 
what is expected of them.
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3. PROJECT PROMOTION

After all necessary information has been collected, I ID can endeavour to 
identify fins (and financing institutions) in industrialized countries 
interested in implementing projects of a given type with partners in a 
developing country. The principal tools it has for this purpose are

I. Its computerized Investment Promotion Information System (IHPRIS),

II. Its Investment Promotion Services; and

III. Events it organizes for the purpose of putting local project sponsors 
into personal contact with potential partners from developed and more advanced 
developing countries.

3.1 Investment Promotion Information System

The IHPRIS data bank consists of five files (see Annex 5 for specimens);

i. Investor File
The investor file containing details of over 3,000 public and private firms 
that have expressed willingness to participate in industrial projects in 
developing countries. The information stored includes the firms' names and 
addresses, the person to be contacted, and the products and countries or 
regions preferred for a co-operative venture.

Firms entered in the investor file regularly receive details of investment 
project identified by IID. Their naams also appear in searches of the database 
when enquiries are received from ministries of industry and investment 
promotion agencies in developing countries for information on potential 
partners for a particular venture. The system allows multi-criterion questions 
to be asked, e.g. which potential partners in Italy would be interested in a 
textile project in Indonesia.

ii. Project File
The IHPRIS project file contains some 2,700 entries describing industrial



- 9 -

investment opportunities in developing countries that require foreign 
co-operation, which may be in the fora of joint venture partnerships, transfer 
of technology, management expertise and marketing know-how (or any combination 
thereof). These pr< jects come from both private and public sources in 
developing countries - ministries of industry, national development 
corporations and finance institutions, planning commissions, local 
manufacturers and traders and even individuals. Each entry contains basic 
details taken f r m  the project questionnaire: whether it is i new plant or the 
expansion or rehabilitation of an existing one, the products to be 
manufactured, the rated capacity and planned annual output of the plant, 
energy, raw material and labour requirements, the proposed marketing 
arrangements, the total initial cost of the project and with what combination 
of equity and loans and from what sources it is to be financed. The existence 
or otherwise of a pre-investment study and a local spsonsor is also indicated.

Once a project is entered in the project file it is promoted in three ways:

a. Publishing lists of projects under prosiotion
INPRIS entries referring to projects under promotion are published in 

booklet form two to three times per year and distributed to potential 
partners, to development banks and institutions, bilateral and multilateral 
aid agencies. I1D responds to the resulting enquiries by sending a copy of the 
project questionnaire and any supporting information available, including the 
name and address of the local sponsor, who can then be contacted direct.

b. Matching requests from prospective partners
Entrepreneurs in developed countries seeking project opportunities in 

specific industrial subsectors, countries or regions, or seeking a particular 
form of co-operation, receive a print-out of the corresponding entries in the 
Projects file. Here again IMPRIS’s multi-criterion search capability makes it 
possible to combine any desired parameters, e.g. projects in the furniture 
industry of Ghana seeking access to foreign markets. As in the case of the 
project booklets, project questionnaires and details of local sponsors are 
available for each project.
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c. Affording remote access to the IMPRIS data files 
I ID supplies project information to institutions and companies that 

specialize in this type of data in machine readable form. Subscribers to such 
services are thus able to learn of projects under promotion from sources 
outside UNIDO. However, further information on such projects can only be 
obtained from IID itself.

iii. Bant File

UNIDO as a technical assistance agency cannot itself provide funds for 
industrial investment projects except as regards their technical assistance 
components - pre-investment studies to determine their feasibility, evaluation 
of appropriate technologies, training and related matters. UNIDO is however 
able to bring project proposals to the attention of development finance 
institutions (DFIs) and can also provide information on such institutions to 
project sponsors and potential partners, for which purpose a bank file has 
been set up within INPRIS containing some 600 entries covering international, 
regional and national DFIs, including ones operating along Islamic lines, i.e. 
not granting interest-bearing loans. This file can generate print-outs of DFIs 
that are willing to finance projects in a particular country or region, 
together with details of the type of finance that can be supplied, the 
conditions under which loans can be made, the maximum participation in a given 
project, whether the institution will finance pre-investment studies and other 
râlevant details. Here again it is possible to perform multi-criterion 
searches, e.g. a list of all development finance institutions that will take 
equity in private sector projects in Kenya.

Although the bank file is not linked as closely as the project and investor 
files, it provides useful supplementary information, especially at the early 
stages of project promotion and negotiation.

iv. Institution File
Information on industrial investment project proposals reach I1D from a 
variety of sources, including ministries of industry, investment promotion 
agencies, national and regional development corporations, manufacturers' 
associations. In order to ensure that the project generation resources of all
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such bodies can be fully utilized, about 1,200 of then were gathered in a 
single data bank which can be used by IID staff nenbers and consultants 
carrying out project identification nissions to a given developing country or 
region. Institutions entered in the data bank also receive details of current 
investment promotion activities such as Industrial Project Promotion Forums 
(IPPF).

v. Sponsor File
This databank contains details of fins in developing countries that are 
interested in redeploying plant and machinery from industrialized countries 
which is serviceable and still viable in a different technological 
environment. Information on approx. 1,000 such firms is currently available.

Once information on an opportunity for redeployment reaches the Division a 
search is made in the sponsor file and copies of the relevant entries are 
mailed to the firms that emerge from the search, if interested, they can 
establish direct contact with the plant concerned for discussions on putting 
the redeployment into effect.

Who can use IMPRIS ?
The INPRIS data banks are available to manufacturers, development 
institutions, industry associations and private and public sector enterprises 
in both industrialized and developing countries and requests for information 
are welcomed.

Applications are also welcomed for data to be entered in the appropriate data 
bank. In the case of industrial investment projects, the lo'.al sponsor should 
complete a copy of the appropriate Industrial Investment Project 
Questionnaire, available from IID. Firms and development finance institutions 
wishing to be included in the investor and bank files, should write for a copy 
of the appropriate form to IID. Entrepreneurs in developing countries 
interested in learning about redeployment possibilities should also write to 
the Division.
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3.2 Investment Promotion Service»
One of the obstacles to the transfer of industrial resources from 
industrialized to developing countries is that many companies that are 
interested in some form of direct involvement often fail to pursue their 
interest, either because they are unaware of the opportunities that exist or 
because they are unable to evaluate the quality of projects that come their 
way and doubt the competence of the local sponsors who are pros»ting them. 
There are also misgivings about operating in a remote part of the world with 
an unfamiliar language, culture, and political system.

This leads to investment in developing countries being regarded as a high risk 
undertaking, with a possibility of the investment being lost through 
expropriation or adverse political events, or at least being affected, owing 
to foreign exchange shortages, by delays in obtaining spare parts and other 
essential items and in repatriating earnings and capital.

In order to correct such misconceptions by alerting firms in industrialized 
countries to the many profitable business opportunities in developing 
countries - and also to assist local project sponsors in their search for a 
suitable partner - UNIDO has established offices in major cities of eight 
leading industrial nations. These "Investment Promotion Services" (IPS), as 
they are generally known, exist by agreement with the relevant host country 
government, which also meets their staff, office accommodation and travel 
outlays. As previously mentioned, such services exist in Cologne FRG, Paris 
France, Seoul Korea, Tokyo Japan, Vienna Austria, Warsaw Poland, Washington DC 
USA and Zurich Switzerland. Agreements has been signed with the Governments of 
Italy and of the Republic of Korea for the establishment of IPSs in Milan and 
Seoul, which are expected to become operational during 1987. In 1985, the 
Services obtained partners for industrial projects in developing countries for 
a total investment value of at least US$628 million. The number of projects 
promoted in 1985 was 93, compared to 47 in 1984, representing an increase of 
nearly 100 per cent.

The swndate of the IPSs vis-b-vis potential investors in industrial countries 
is to;
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- identify industrial firms in their respective host countries, and 
particularly those in the snail to nediunrscale bracket, which are looking for 
opportunities for industrial co-operation in developing countries and bring 
suitable project proposals to their attention;

- provide such firms with advice on ways of putting such co-operation into 
effect in the form of joint ventures, leasing, sub-contracting, licensing, 
liaited-tine partnerships, buy-back arrangements and any other legitimate form 
of resource transfer.

- provide these firms with details of banks and other financing 
institutions willing to participate in the fundin- of industrial projects in 
developing countries

provide infonsation on the investment climate in developing countries - 
legal and fiscal regulations, incentives available to foreign investors and 
the arrangements regarding profit remittances and repatriation of capital.

The activities of IPSs specifically directed towards developing countries are
to;

- help project sponsors in developing countries to identify partners in IPS 
host countries, bring the prospective partners into personal contact and 
support them it their negotiations;

- alert sponsors to sources of technical assistance funding for the 
preparation of pre-investment studies on industrial project proposals

- organise visits to their host countries by representatives of government 
and industry in developing countries and visits by host country industrialists 
to specific developing countries.

- build up data banks of information on government and other institutions 
in IPS host countries concerned with the transfer of industrial resources to 
developing countries
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The IPSs cleo distribute infonet ion on 110 events such as the Investment 
Project Promotion Fora (p.x) and the Country Presentation Meeting (p.x) and 
workshops on the financial and technical aspects of project promotion.

In addition to their "watchmaking" role, the IPS'* assist developing countries 
to inprove their own project proomtion capability through the "learning by 
doing" on-the-job orientation prograame for investment promotion officials 
from developing countries. The objectives of the programme are to

- familiarise the participants with all aspects of project identification, 
formulation, evaluation and promotion; and

- acquaint them with the institutions and mechanisms available for the 
encouragement of overseas investment in their host country.

Initiated in 1978, these programmes have to date provided 253 participants 
from 64 developing countries with an opportunity of acquiring project 
preparation and promotion skills at first hand. The participants usually bring 
with then priority industrial investnent projects from their home country 
authorities and use the resources of the IPS to promote them. If an IPPF or 
CPU is forthcoming in their hone country or region, they also assist in 
organising it, e.g. by preparing a guide to foreign investment regulatiors for 
participants and continue the ■ active role during the ameting by helping 
local sponsors in their discussions with potential partners and following up 
the contacts made.

After returning hone, participants usually take up responsible posts in 
government or in development institutions and are often able to exercise a 
beneficial influence on the country's foreign investment climate. IID 
endeavours to maintain the links established by using orientation prograsme 
alumni as focal points for subsequent investnent promotion activities and 
project follow-up.

In order to improve their service to the numerous industrial fi,nss interested 
in industrial co-operation with developing countries, the IPSs are proceeding

i
to install their own automated data banks. The Cologne FRG IPS, for example,
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already has a couputerised roster of «one 8,000 German fins, the ala of which 
is to siaplify aad accelerate the »etching of potential partners in the 
Federal Republic with suitable projects and sponsors in developing countries. 
The IPSs are also starting to aake arrangements for on-line access to HPRIS, 
so that the files at UHIDO's Headquarters can be searched for project details 
in response to enquiries froa host country conpanies. This gives an added 
dimension to the help the IPSs can give to local sponsors and potential 
partners.

The Paris office has pioneered a network of regional counterpart organisations 
which help to give its work greater inpact in other regions of the country. 
These organisations arrange aissions by local industrialists to selected 
developing countries and host visits by representatives of industry and 
governaent froa developing countries. They also organise workshops on topics 
relevant to industrial co-operation with the Third World.

The IPSs also ain to establish links with the business press, which can help 
publicise industrial co-operation between industrialised and developing 
countries in general and the Services' investnent pronotion activities in 
particular. In recent years the UNIDO IPSs have devoted nuch effort to 
pronoting projects in Latin Aaerica, and have achieved noteworthy results. The 
results per IPS naybe suanarised as follows:

3.3. Investnent Project Pronotion Forums and Country Presentation Meetings

In fulfilling its "aatchaaker" role IID attaches great iaportance to personal 
contacts between project sponsors in developing countries and potential 
partners in industrialised countries. In view of the tine and expense 
entailed, such personal contacts require careful preparation if they are to 
justify the outlays involved. IID has developed a nunber of types of meetings 
and refined then to a point where their contribution to UNIDO's overall 
objective of accelerating the creation of productive capacity in developing 
countries is widely acknowledged and there is a long waiting list of countries 
whose requests for such nestings are still in the pipeline for lack of 
resources to respond to then.



«

Ipwifent Project Pwntiwi Fort—  (IFFF)
The type of event with perhaps the greatest i^act is the Iuvestnent Project 
Pronotion ForuM, fomerly known as "Investor's P o t W  or MInvestment ProMotion 
Meeting, of which a uuuber are held every year in various developing countries 
or regions of the globe. These Meetings provide an opportunity for project 
sponsors fron developing countries and potential partners frow other countries 
(both industrialised and nore advanced developing) to sit together and discuss 
a portfolio of projects prepared specially for the neeting.

The planning phase of such Meetings, which usually cost between US$50,000 and 
US$100,000, nay last 9 to 12 Months fron the date of receipt of the governnent 
request. Consultants are appointed and sent to the field to identify and 
foraulate a suitable portfolio of projects to be screened and vetted at UNIDO 
Headquarters, lists of projects and often the project questionnaires 
thenselves have to be ¿isseuinated to potential investors all over the world, 
hundreds of nestings between project sponsors and potential foreign partners 
have to be scheduled, the logistics of providing suitable prenises and all 
necessary equipnent oust be dealt with. 1ID staff travel to the location of 
the Meetings to provide secretariat services while it is proceeding. Depending 
on the country(ies) participating the nunber of projects can vary between 50 
and 150 of which between 5Z and 10Z are eventually inpleuented.

These invesenent foruns focus alnost entirely on the practical aspects of 
project proMOtion. After a brief opening session at which the participants are 
welconed by the sponsors and by nenbers of the host govenwient(s), 
face-to-face Meetings between project sponsors and potential partners 
i masrnrr. the latter having had an opportunity to acquaint thenselves with the 
projects in advance of the Meetings and to specify those that interest then. 
The first step towards iaplcMentation of a project is the signing of a 
"declaration of intent" which bears witness to the parties' intention to 
iupl eaent the project jointly. At this point IID ceases its involvcuent, 
unless specifically requested by the parties who nay wish assistance in 
identifying sources of finance or in drafting an appropriate joint venture 
agreeuent.

-  16 -
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Even after a project baa been successfully promoted it continues to be beid on 
I ID's files until the parties reach full agreement on the details of its 
inpl ementation; the location, the production technology, the marketing 
arrangements, the total initial investment required and the sources thereof, 
the legal form and structure of the new enterprise and the sharing of its 
equity between the partners, the date of commencement and the timetable for 
inpl ementation. When these matters have been settled, for 11D the project is 
provisionally concluded and no further activities are undertaken - unless some 
unforeseen obstacles arise, the foreign partner withdraws and the local 
sponsor again requests help in finding a replacement.

I ID has by tradition devoted considerable effort and resources to organizing 
investment project forums in Africa. To date forums have been held in Morocco 
and for the 16 ECOWAS countries in Senegal (1983, 1982, 1984, 1986); for the 
Arab countries in the Gulf region (1981); in Lusaka for the countries of 
sub-Saharan Africa (1983); in Khartoum for the Sudan, Uganda, Yemen, Djibouti, 
Egypt, Somalia and Central Africa - Gabon, Burundi, Cameroon, Central African 
Republic, Chad, Congo, Equatorial Guinea, Sao Tomé - (1985); and in Harare for 
the SADCC countries - Angola, Botswana, Lesotho, Malawi, Mozambique,
Swaziland, Tanzania, Zambia, Zimbabwe, - (1986).

Country Presentation Meetings (CPM)
Country Presentations Meetings are arranged to enable representatives of 
industry and government from developing countries to visit UNIDO Headquarters 
and the IPSs and discuss investment opportunities with potential partners, 
while at the same time providing first-hand information on the investment 
climate and explaining the advantages their countries can offer foreign 
investors.

On the industrialized countries' side, 1ID invites attendance by senior staff 
of banks, manufacturers' associations and federations of industry as well as 
individual entrepreneurs. The presentations are supported by a portfolio of 
industrial investment project proposals which include many sectors of 
industry. CPMs, by giving the participants an opportunity of generating new 
project ideas, often prepare the way for investment promotion meetings in the 
countries which are the subject of the presentation and help them mobilise



- IS -

■ w i l l  participation.

To ensure the success of CPMs the Services use all their contacts with 
individual industrialists and industry associations as well as public and 
private information media. A large number of presentation meetings have been 
held for African countries: Benin, Egypt, Kenya, Mauritania, Mauritius, 
Rwanda, Zaire (1981); Kenya, Lesotho, Senegal (1982); Tanzania, Zambia and 
Ziafeabwe (1983); Cameroon and Senegal (1984); Cameroon, Congo, Senegal and 
Tunisia (1985); Ethiopia, Ivory Coast, Rwanda, Senegal, Zimbabwe (1986).
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4. Subsectoral Project Identification «ad Prep«ration Prograune

In order to demonatrate to developing countries how to generate 
well-identified and well-prepared investment projects, IID designed a new 
subsectoral programme approach, first tested in 1983 through a prograMe 
financed by Japan covering the electronics industry. The progranne approach 
ains at bringing together industrialists fron industrialised countries or 
selected developing countries, and their counterparts fron a group of 
developing countries, who are already active in the selected subsector or are 
interested in entering it.

The assistance of UNIDO experts, combined with the practical expertise of 
industrialists fron developing and industrialised countries fron the very 
early stages of investment project generation, ensures the preparation of 
better quality projects and enables potential technical partners to be 
involved in project design fron the early stages. Each prograse concentrates 
on a specific industrial subsector and a group of developing countries where 
the developuent of the subsector has been accorded priority and where snail 
and medium-size industries predominate.

The progranne approach enables developing countries to convert sectoral 
developuent plans into specific industrial investment opportunities for new, 
rehabilitation, expansion or redeployed projects, and to identify the 
technical assistance and prograane-lending needs which are required to attain 
the objectives of these plans and improve the countries* investment climate. 
Furthermore, implementation of the programme requires the full participation 
of nationals from developing countries, who thereby receive valuable 
on-the-job training. Developing countries that participate in the programme 
also contribute financially to the ia^lemeatation costs of the programme.

The subsectoral programme approach includes the preparation of documentation 
on the characteristics of the selected industrial subsector, of an annotated 
outline for the compilation of pre-investment data covering each developing 
country, and of production plant profiles to help industrialists in developing 
countries prepare projects. The documentation nay be utilized by other 
developing countries in subsequent programmes covering the same subsectors.
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Following the prograae in the electronics sector financed by Japan, a second 
programme is rurrently under implementation with financing from Italy. It 
covers production in developing countries of equipment which utilises or 
produces energy frow selectednew and renewable energy sources. Another 
prograane to identify and pronote investment projects in the netalworking 
industry was fomulated during 1985 and is expected to be implemented in 
co-operation with the Government of Japan in 1986.
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5. Other IID Activities

5.1 Research end Studies

In addition to its project identification and pronotion activities, I ID 
prepares studies on topics relevant to this work with the aim of keeping 
abreast of new developments in the field. Many of these studies are of 
interest to project sponsors and potential partners since they concern the 
probleam faced by industry in developing countries.

Recent studies concern such areas as the impact of tax and oher incentives on 
the level of foreign investment in selected Asian countries; the chances of 
setting up an international repair and maintenance agency to correct the 
under-utilization of plant in Africa; countertrading and buy-back as 
innovative sources of funding for industrial development; examples of how 
Islamic banks use xisk capital as an alternative to loan finance.

This research is carried out partly by I ID staff members but also by outside 
consultants chosen for their expertise in a given field. Tbe resulting studies 
are used by the Division to guide and focus its work so as to maximize the 
benefits to its clients in both industrialized and developing countries.

5.2 Seminars and Workshops on Investment Promotion related Topics

1ID attaches considerable importance to arranging meetings at which it can 
share its expertise in the field of identifying, preparing and promoting 
industrial investment projects with interested institutions and individuals, 
and where it can exchange with them views and experience on such topics.

From time to tiam, therefore, workshops and sen~oars are arranged in 
co-sponsorship with organizations whose aims and objects, like those of IID, 
concern the overall topic of financing industrial development in developing 
countries. Events of this type are:

the Expert Group Meeting on Industrial Joint Ventures and Compensation 
Agreements, held in Vienna in March 1962
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- the Workshop on Financial Markets and Project Financing, held in Aden, 
Democractic Yemen, in December of 1984 and co-sponsored by the Arab Industrial 
Development Organization;

the Workshop on Investment Project Identification and Preparation, held 
in Fujiang, China in November 1986;

- the Workshop co-sponsored by the Islamic Development Bank on the 
Industrial Financing Activities of Islamic Banks held in Vienna in June 1986.

5.3 Technical Assistance

Developing countries often need help in help in selecting the correct "mix" of 
measures to attract foreign direct investment in productive facilities while 
ensuring that the benefits jf such investment are equitably shared between the 
investor and the host country. Within the scope of UNIDO's technical 
assistance resources, IID can give such help. Examples are the modification of 
laws regulating foreign investment, the preparation of foreign investment 
guides, and help with setting up foreign investment promotion offices to 
ensure that their place within tne governmental structure will enable them to 
carry out their function of creating and maintaining an attractive foreign 
investment climate.

IID has particularly broad experience in designing investment guides to 
developing countries and regions, such as the one to the SADCC countries 
prepared for the Harare Investment Project Promotion Forum held in 1986, or 
the one to the Fujiang province of China, prepared for the 1986 IFPF held 
there.
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LIST OF AVAILABLE PROFILES

Background Hot« to Profiles Cl7 to 676, pages tl-sv, la Voluae II 
Part A : Food 1SIC 311, 312*

la Voluae I: 
A1 3117 Baking Plaat
A2 3117 Biscuit Making Flint
A3 3115 Vegetable Oil Milling Plaat
A4 3116 Bice Milling Plaat
A3 3117 Instant Hoodie Making Plaat
A6 3114 Fish Meal Making Plaat
A7 3121 Ice Making aad Befrigeration Plant
AS 3121 Cassava Starch Making Plant
A9 3121 Starch Syrup Making Plant
Aie 3116 Flour Milling Fiant
All 3112 Fresh Milk Making Plaat
A12 3113 Concentrated Fruit Juice Making Plant
A13 3115 Margarine Making Plant
A14 3121 Soy Sauce Brewing Plant
A15 3113 Toaato Ketchup Making Plant
A16 3122 Assorted Aninal Feed Making Plant
A17 3119 Candy Making Plant
In Voluae 11:

4 A18 3118 Mini White Sugar Mill
♦ A19 3118 Cube Sugar
♦ A20 3113 Gari Production
♦ A21 3116 Decoration of Groundnuts and Millet/Sorghua
4 A22 3117 Pasta Production
4- A23 3113 Fruit Processing and Soft Drinks
4 A24 3116 Flour Milling Plant
4 A25 3116 Dry Milling of Maize

In Voluae III:
A26 3113 Cashew Juice and Kernel Processing Plant
A27 3115 Castor Oil and Poaace Plant
A28 3118 Cane Sugar Processing Plant
A29 3113 Aseptic Banana Puree Processing Plant
A30 3113 Tropical Fruit Hectar Processing Plant
A31 3116 Meals fron Pregelatinised Flour
A32 3115 Milk Processing Plant
A33 3121 Cassava Flour and Starch Processing Plant
A34 3116 Soy Flour Processing Plant
A35 3111 Poultry Processing Plant
A36 3111 Cattle Slaughter Rouse

* International Standard Industrial Classification nuaber
♦ Addition to Voluae II



Part B t Tant 11«« IS1C 321* - 26 -
a- •

la Volune It
« -

11 3212 Woven Bag Making Plant
12 3215 Plastic Filannnt Twine and lope Making Plant
13 3215 Polypropylene Soft lope and String Making Plant
14 3213 Socks Making Plant
15 3212 Terry Towel Plant
In Voluue II:

♦ 16 3212 PP Woven Bag Making Plant
In Voluue III•0
17 3211 Polyester Fabrics Making Plant
18 3211 Cotton Yarn and Fabric Plant
19 3211 Nylon Tyre Cord Fabric Plant
110 3213 Socks Knitting
111 3215 Twine and lope Making Plant
112 3219 Manufacture of Shoulder Pads for Garuent

Part C : Textile, Wearing Apparel and Leather Industries 1SIC 321, 322,
323, 324*

In Voluue 1:
Cl 3220 Working Clothes Sewing Plant
C2 3220 Men's Dress Shirt Sewing Plant
C3 3220 Underwear Making Plant
C4 3220 Outerwear Knitting Plant
In Voluue 11:
C5 3231 Leather Production
C6 3231 Wet-blue Leather
C7 3231 Crust Leather
C8 3231 Finished Leather
C9 3240 Footwear Production
CIO 3233 Leather Goods Production

♦ Cil 3240 Shoe Making Plant
ln Volune 111:
C12 3220 Men's Shirts Making Plant

Part D : Wood and Wood Products IS1C 331*
ln Volune 1:
DI 3311 Plywood Making Plant
D2 3311 Sswnlll
D3 3319 Woodscrew Making Plant
ln Voluaw 11»•

♦ D4 3310 Production of Parquet flooring
♦ D5 3310 Joinery Plant
♦ D6 3310 Plywood Making Plant
♦ D7 3310 Chalkboard Making Plant

* International Standard Industrial Classification nuabor
* Additions to Volusw 11

il
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Part B : Paper and Paper Products 1S1C 341*

la Voluæ It
Bl 3411 Toilet Paper Making Plant
B2 3412 Corrugated Board Box Making Plant
B3 3411 Straw Pulp and Yellow Board Making Plant
BA 3412 Eraft Bag Making Plant

Part F ï Printing and Publishing 1SIC 342*

ln Voluæ I:
Fl 3420 Printing Plant

Fart C : Indus*rial Chemicals 1SIC 351* and other Cheaical
In Voluæ 1:
Cl 3513 Urea Besin Adhesive Making Plant
C2 3511 Packaged Type Oxygen Plant
C3 3512 Mosquito Coils Making Plant
GA 3512 Aerosol Insecticide Making Plant
In Voluæ 11•
G5 3511 Fatty Acids
G6 3511 Fractionation of Fatty Acids
C7 3511 Furfuryl Alcohol
C8 3513 Furfurylic Besins froa Organic Wastes
G9 3511 Sulphation of Higher Alcohols
G10 3511 Synthesis of Higher Alcohols
Gll 3511 Sulphuric Acid
G12 3511 Phenol
G13 3523 Glycerine fron Hatural Products
G14 3523 Soap
G15 3511 Sulphonation of Alkylbenzene
G16 3511 Alkylation of Bensene

(HOTE: for Files G17 to G76, see also the Background Motes -
- in Voluste 11, pages xi-xv)

G17 3513 ABS Resins
G18 3511 Acetic Acid via Acetaldehyde Oxidation
G19 3511 Acetic Acid froa Methanol and CO
G20 3511 Acetaldehyde
G21 3511 Acetic Anhydride
G22 3511 Acetone froa Propylene
G23 3511 Acrylic Esters
C24 3511 Acrylonitrile
G25 3511 Adipic Acid
G26 3511 Aaaonla
G27 3511 Aniline
G28 3511 Aroaatics Extraction - BTX froa Refonaate
G29 3511 Caprolactaa
C30 3511 Caustic-Chlorine (Diapbraea Cell)

„ G31 3511 Cuuene
C32 3511 Cyclohexane
G33 3511 Dliaetbyl Tercphthalate (DMT)
G3A 3511 Ethanol

* International Standard Industrial Classification nwsbar
♦ Additions to Voluæ 11

iii
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e.*

C35 3511 Ethylbenzene
C36 3S11 Ethylene frta Ethane
C37 3S11 Ethylene fron LPC/Propane
C38 3S1I Ethylene fron Naphta
C39 3S11 Ethylene fron Gas Oil
CAO 3511 Ethylene Dichloride - balanced OxychLorination
CA1 3511 Ethylene Oxide
C42 3511 Ethylene Glycol
GA3 3511 Foneldehyde
CAA 3511 Hydrogen fron Natural Gas
GAS 3511 Isopropanol
GA6 3511 Methanol fron Natural Gas
GA7 3511 Methyl Methacrylate via Acetone Cyanohydrin
GAS 3511 Nitric Acid - Weak
GA9 3511 Nitric Acid - Concentrated
G50 3513 Nylon-6
GSI 3511 Paraffins lecovery
C52 3511 Phenol
GS3 3511 Phthallc Anhydride (Xylene Oxidation}
CSA 3513 Polybutadiene Rubber (Bk)
G55 3513 Polyethylene Low Density (LDPE) - Tubular Reactor
G56 3513 Polyethylene Low Density (LDPE) - Autoclave Reactor
G57 3513 Polyethylene High Density (HDPE) - Slurry Process
G 58 3513 Polyethylene High Density (HDPE) - Gas Phase Process
G59 3513 Polypropylene - Liquid Phase Process
G60 3513 Polypropylene - Vapour Phase Polynerisation (BASF)
G61 3513 Polystyrene
G62 3513 PVC - Suspension Polynerisation
G63 3511 Propylene Oxide - Clorohydrin Process
G6A 3511 Propylene Oxide (Co-product Styrene)
G65 3511 Propylene Oxic - Co-product TBA
G66 3511 Propylene Glycol by Oxide Hydration
G67 3513 Styrene
G68 3513 SBR - Cold Eaulsion Process
G69 3511 Sulphuric Acid (Single Absorption Process)
G70 3511 Synthesis Gas fron Partial Oxidation of Fuel Oil
G71 3511 Terephthalic Acid (TPA) - Fibre Grade
G72 3513 Unsaturated Polyesters
G73 3511 Urea
G7A 3511 Vinyl Acetate - Ethylene Vapour Phase Oxidation
G75 3511 Vinyl Chloride
G76 3511 p-Xylene - Recovery by Adsorption

♦ C77 3511 Oxalic Acid
♦ G78 3513 Polystyrene Resin Making Plant
♦ G79 3511 Nitrobenzene Making Plant
♦ G80 3511 Pentaerythritcl Making Plant
♦ G81 3512 EFN Making Plant
♦ G82 3511 Titaniun fioxide Making Plant
♦ G63 3511 Fornaldehyde Making Plant
♦ G8A 3513 Unsaturated Polyester Resin Plant
♦ G85 3511 Calciun Carbonate Making Plant
♦ C86 3513 CMC Making Plant
♦ G87 3510 Starch Hydrolysis Products Plant

* International Standard Industrial Classification nuuber
♦ Additions to Voluue II

iv
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♦ C M 3311 Lauryl Sulphate M a M ^  Plant
♦ C M 3311 Caustic Soda M t U *  Plant
♦ C90 3311 Sulfuric Acid Making Plant
♦ C91 3311 Tricfcloroe thane Making Plant
♦ C92 3312 1AM Synthesis Technology
♦ C93 3312 K P  Synthesis Technology
♦ C94 3312 OOVP Synthesis Technology
♦ C95 3511 Azodicarbonanidc Making Plant

In Volt■tt III:
C96 3513 PVC Paste Resin Making Plant
G97 3511 Sodium Chlorite Maki^ Plant
G98 3512 Phosphate Fertiliser Plant
C99 3511 Mined Xylene Separation Plant
C100 3511 Calcium Carbide Making Plant
C101 3513 Epoxy Resin Making Plant
C102 3511 Hexane /Cyc lohexane Solvent Plant
C103 3512 Couples Fertiliser Making Plant
CIO* 3512 KAP Insecticides Making Plant
C105 3512 Liquid Pesticides Manufacturing Plant
G106 3512 Production of Powdered Pesticides
C107 3512 BPMC and MI PC Insecticides Making Plant
G108 3511 Linear Alkylbensene Plant
C109 3512 MIX Insecticides Making Plant
G110 3511 Tricalciun Phosphate Plant

Part H : Other Chemical Products IS1C 352*/Petroliun Refineries 1SIC 353*/
Manufacture of Miscellaneous Products of Petroliua and Coal 1S1C 35A*

In Volume 1:
HI 3529 Match Making Plant
H2H3 3523

3523 Toilet Soap Making Plant Detergent Making riant

In Volinee II:
♦ H4 3522 Plasaa Fractions Making Plant
♦ H5 3529 Dyaaaite Making Plant
♦ H6 3529 Carbon Slack Making Plant
♦ H7 3521 Paint Making Plant
♦ HS 3529 Sensitising Paper Making Plant
♦ H9 3529 Adhesive Making Plant
♦ H10 3529 Self-adhesive Tape Making Plant
♦ Hll 3522 Ursodesoxycbolic Acid Synthesis
♦ HI 2 3522 Riboflavin Tctrabutyrate Synthesis
♦ H13 3522 Rifaapidn Synthesis Technology
♦ H14 3522 Saccharin Making Plant
♦ H15 3522 Amoxycillin Synthesis Technology
♦ H16 3522 Cepbalothin Synthesis technology
♦ H17 3522 Pyrantel Faawate Synthesis Technology
♦ H18 3529 Match Making Plant
♦ H19 3530 Used Oil Regeneration
♦ H20 3530 Transformer Oil Making Plant

«International Standard Industrial Classification number 
♦ Additions to Volume 11

v
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■ 21 3530
a

Petroleua Solvent Making Flam
■ 22 3521 Point and Varnish Msuufacturiig  Plant
■ 23 3529 Production o f L l^ t-S e a a itiv e Paper
■ 26 3529 Footwear Clue Manufacture
■ 25 3521 PVAC (Polyvinyl-A cetate) Mall Coating
■ 26 3560 Coal Tar D istilla tio n  Plant

Part J : Bobber Products 1S1C 355*
lo Volvo I:
J1 3559 V-Belt Making Plaat

la Volune 111:
J2 3551 Tire Making Plaat

Part E : Plastic Products ISIC 356*
In Voluae 1:
K1 3560 Polyethylene Bag Making Plant
K2 3560 Agricultural Use PVC Fila Making Plant
K3 3560 Unplasticised PVC Pipe Making Plant
K6 3560 Plastic Container Making Plaat
K5 3560 Polyester Button Making Plant
E6 3560 PVC-Asbestos Tile Making Plant
E7 3560 PVC Hall Covering Making Plant
E8 3560 PVC Flexible Tube Making Plant
K9 3560 Fastener Equipped Polyethylene Bag Making Plant
E10 3560 Plastic Container Making by Blow Moulding
Ell 3560 Rigid Polyvinyl Chloride Corrugated Sheet Making Planr
E12 3560 PVC Plastisol Moulding Plant
In Voluae II:

♦ El 3 3560 Rigid PVC Pipe Making Plant
♦ E16 3560 PVC Flooring Making Plant
♦ El 5 3560 MRP Ballistic He law t Making Plant

In Volune III:
E16 3560 BOPP (Polypropylene) Fila Making Plant
K17 3560 Rotary Tberaoforning of Plastoaers
K18 3560 Plastic Bottle Production

Part L : Pottery, China and Earthenware 1SIC 361*/Manufacture of Glass and Glass 
Products ISIC 362*
In Voltum I:
LI 3610 Hall Tile Making Plant
L2 3610 Ceraulc Tableware Making Plant
L3 3610 Sanitary Hare Making Plaat
L6 3610 Porcelain Insulator Making Plant

* International Standard Industrial Classification nunber
♦ Additions to Voluas II

vl
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♦ LS 3810 Ceraaic Bod far Carboa Flla Besistor
♦ L6 3820 Iasulatioa Class fiber Making float

la Valone 111:
L7 3820 M e  aad Bulb Class Making float
LS 3820 Classuora Making float
L9 3820 Sheet Class Making float

Part II : Other Mineral froducts IS1C 389*

la VoltMe 1:
m 3899 Grinding Hheel Makiag float
M2 3899 Coacrete Block Makiag float
M3 3891 Refractories Melting float
HA 3899 Coacrete foie oad file Makiag float
M5 3899 Cypsua Board Makiag float
M6 3899 Haae fipe Makiag f laat
M7 3899 Aggregate Plant
In Vollaae 11: *

♦ MS 3691 Mosaic Tile Making Plant
♦ M9 3692 Ceaent-Based Tile Plant
♦ MIO 3691 firebrick Manufacturing Plant
4- Mil 3699 Brake Lining Making Plant
♦ Ml 2 3699 Coated Abrasives Making Plant
♦ M13 3691 Clay Brick Making Plant

ln Voluse 111
Ml 4 3691 Brick Factory
Ml 5 3699 Concrete Block factory

Part II : Iron and Steel Basic Industries 1SIC 371*/Hon-ferrous
Industries IS1C 372*

In Voluae It
HI 3710 foundry
In Volone lit

♦ H2 3710 Spiral Meld Pipe Making Plant
♦ H3 3710 Tin Plate Making Plant
♦ HA 3720 Zinc Making Plant
♦ HS 3720 Atoaiscd Metal Powder Plant

Part 0 : fabricated Metal Products IS1C 381*
In Voluae It
01 3819 Mire and Mire Product Makiag Plant
0 2 3819 Electroplating Plant

* International Standard Indaatrlal Classification nuabcr
♦ Additions to Volase 11

vil
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« 03 3S19 Causing Nlaat

04 3019 AluainiuB Cooking Mere Making Plant
OS 3819 Cablea Ihkfag Plant
06 3819 Pipe Pitting Making Plant
07 3819 Can Making Plant
OS 3819 Crown Cap Making Plant
09 3819 Coin Mcking Plant
0 1 0 3819 «ire Hail Making Plant
In VoltMe 11:

4 Oil 3819 Steel Fabrication aad Ironwork Factory
♦ 0 1 2 3819 Electroplating Workshop
♦ 013 3819 Metal Punching Plant
4 014 3819 Leaf Spring Making Plant
4 01S 3811 Antoaatic ley Set Making Plant
4 016 3819 Crow Cap Making Plant
4 017 3819 Can Making Plant
4 0 1S 3819 Vacuna Metallised Fila Making Plant
4 019 3819 Copper Cowered Steel «ire Plant
4 0 2 0 3819 Electroplating Plant
4 0 2 1 3819 Pipe Fittings Making Plant
4 0 2 2 3819 Onset «ire Making Plant
4 023 3819 Vire Eope Making Plant

In Voluse 111:
024 3819 Building Materials Made of Steel
025 3811 Production of land Tools
026 3813 Manufacture of Studded Tobes
027 3811 Manufacture of Locks

P : Non-electrical Machinery ISIC 382*

In Voluae I:
PI 3829 Puap Asseabllng Plant

In Voluae 11:
4 P2 3824 Machinery Maintenance aad lepair Shop
4 P3 3824 Saall-Scale Bepair Workshop
4 P4 3829 Air Conditioner Making Plant
4 PS 3829 Elevator/Escalator Making Plant
4 P6 3829 Puap Assembling Plant
4 P7 3821 Diesel Engine Assembly Plant
4 PS 3829 Ball Joint Making Plant
4 P9 3829 Carrier and Ecturn Boiler Making Plant
4 P10 3823 Bolling Mill Plant
4 Pll 3822 Power Duster aad Mist Blower Plant

In Voluae 111:
PI 2 3829 Washing Machine Making Plant
P13 3829 Befrigerator Assembling Plant
P14 3824 Sieve for Building Materials

* International Standard Industrial Classification nunber
♦ Additions to Voluae II

vlii
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P13 3829 Assenbly of Wheel Tractors
P16 3823 Manufacture of Welding Machines
P17 3823 Spare Parts Making Plant for Machine Tools
P18 3822 Power Tiller Makl^ Plant
P19 3829 Hater Punp Making Plant
P20 3823 Engine Lathe Making Plant
P21 3823 CMC Milling Machine Maki* Plant
P22 3823 Drilling Machine Making Plant
P23 3823 Hydraulic Press Making Plant
P24 3823 Shearing Machine Making Plant
P25 3823 Press Brake Making Plant
P26 3823 Back Sawing Machine Making Plant
P27 3823 Gas Melding Machine Making Plant
P28 3824 Concrete Mixer Making Plant
P29 3824 Crusher Making Plant
P30 3824 Concrete Batcher Making Plant
P31 3824 Rocker Shovel Loader Making Plant

Part Q : Electrical Machinery, Apparatus, Appliances ISIC 383*/ Supplies,
Manufacture of Transport Equipment ISIC 384*
In Volune I;
Q1 3839 Arc Velding Electrode Making Plant
Q2 3839 Dry Cell Making Plant
Q3 3839 Wire and Cable Making Plant

+
♦
♦
♦
♦
♦
♦
♦
♦
♦
♦
•f
•f
♦
♦
♦
♦
♦
♦
♦
♦
♦
♦

In Volune II:
Q4 3831 Automotive Starter and Generator Rebuild Plant
Q5 3843 Engine Block, Engine Head, Hater Pump Rebuilding
Q6 3843 Truck Brake Relining Plant
Q7 3843 Carburator and Fuel Punp Rebuild Plant
Q8 3839 Electrical Switches, Sockets and Plugs
Q9 3831 Electrical Motor Assembling Plant
Q10 3832 Telephone Assembling Plant
QH 3839 Electric Lamp Making Plant
Q12 3831 Transformer Assembling Plant
Q13 3833 Mixer Making Plant
Q14 3833 Electric Fan Assembling Plant
Q15 3832 Stereo Phonograph Making Plant
Q16 3832 TV Tuner Making Plant
Q17 3832 Deflection Yoke Making Plant
Q18 3839 Carbon Rod Making Plant
Q19 3839 Electronic Ballast for Fluorescent Lamp
Q20 3831 V.S. Motor Assembling Plant
Q21 3839 Head Lamp Making Plant
Q22 3839 Arc Melding Electrode Making Plant
Q23 3843 Front and Rear Axle Making Plant
Q24 3843 Shock Absorber Making Plant
Q25 3843 Brake Cylinder Making Plant
Q26 3843 Hheel Disc Making Plant
Q27 3843 Radiator Making Plant
Q28 3843 Clutch Cover Assembly Making Plant
Q29 3843 Transmission and Transfer Making Plant
Q30 3844 TWo-Wheeler Assembling Plane

* InttraAtlovul Standard Induatrial Classification nuabar
♦ Additions to VoIu k  II

ix
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031 3832 TV Assenbllng Plant
032 3833 tie* Cooker As» 411i| Plant
033 3839 Dry Cell Making Plant
034 3831 AC Generator Assembling Plant
033 3832 Condenser Manufacturing Plant
Q36 3839 Goonunlcatiou Cable Making Plant
037 3843 Car Heater Making Plant
038 3833 Electric Cables and Vires
Q39 3833 Manufacture of Pressing Irons
Q40 3833 Veter Heater Manufacturing Plant
041 3831 Manufacture of Distribution Transfonwrc
042 3831 Manufacture of Switches
Q43 3839 Manufacture of 2 MVO Fuses
044 3839 Manufacture of Electrical Fittings
045 3839 Manufacture of Plugs
Q46 3843 Car Cooler Making Plant

Professional, Scientific, Measuring and Controlling EquipuentOptical Goods IS1C 385*
In Vol« I:
R1 3851 Absorbent Cotton Making PlantR2 3851 Sanitary Napkin Making PlantR3 3851 Hater Meter Making Plant
In Voltuse 11: m

♦ R4 3851 Thernoneter/Pressure Gauge Plant+ R5 3851 Vatt Hour Meter Assenbling Plant

Part S : Other Manufacturing Industries IS1C 390*
In Vollaw I:
SI 3909 Cellophane Tape Making PlantS2 3909 Pencil Making Plant
S3 3909 Sign Pen Making PlantS4 3909 Chalk Making PlantS5 3909 Carbon Paper Making Plant
S6 3909 Tootbrush Making Plant
In Voltaw 11:

♦ S7 3909 Polyester Zipper Making Plant
In Voltone III:
S8 3909 Manufacture of Plastic Zippers

Part T : Repair Services IS1C 951*
In Voltaw I:
Tl 9513 Autonobile Repair Plant

* International Standard Industrial Classification nunber
♦ Additions to Volune II

X
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U  Oslan» II:
♦ 01 1210 Saell-scale Charcos 1 Producción

Pare V : Hacer Works aad Supply ISIC 420*
la V o l t  II:

♦ VI 4200 Solar Desaliñado« Dale

Part V t Ponstty aad U n ta g  ISIC 121* aad 122*

* International Standard Industrial Clsssificadon nuabor
♦ Additions to Voluas 11

si



H o w  T o  Start M a n u f a c t u r i n g  hckjstries

POLAS
BK3121

C a s s a v a  S t a r c h  M a k i n g  P l a n t

Starch, whiA ■ a apply mnt of 
wMyAiR, tat <f tW dan rwriil 
efrawnts of food, ocean widely «  Choi 
prodoce. TW «o á  frdotry fr to ex- 
met mtcfc fro« fro prodoce to

tW anacMaofimcf lootdffink 
thao tWc w potato, carneo, etc. TW 
ttareh «  Ae toott aodtoh ttt of potato. 
catata, etc. ■ Wp «  pntick aod catá- 
ly artritt. aad momomi, tW frt aod 
ptotajo rtiiñof w¡A Match it ooal io 
qaaatky, aad A «  pood Match cao W 
extractad «Moparativcly eaály.

TW ptodacñoo tchk of Ac starek 
¡adoso, tanges fro« toA a Wge ooc 
as 1,000-ton per-day to 1-too per-day a* 
teca «  Ac cottigr idtiti) toa by 
üvmhomcs. Tlic pnAKiios xslc ¡i 
peady affcctrd by Ac coodfriont of 
locañoa iavolving tW aippty of raw 
outcrial, dcaiaod aad soppiy of Ac 
ptodoct aad to focA.

Outlím of Stvch Production
As Mcaóoacd abóte, atatch caa 

rooghly W daaifWd iato thc p n  
Match aad Ac roots aod tobct Match. 
Conteyoeady. tW orrhod of prodoc- 
tioa of Match tañes to toa» cate« 
depeadíng oa Ac na aiatctíalt to W 
oaed. Aayway, Ac piodottioa of starch 
atattt wiA fniAiaf or pádaf Ac raw 
material to detttoy as Atoe, la Ais 
way, Ac Match ia Ac Asee a extractad 
aad Ac fiber aad ptoteía ate rtaaoted. 
TW ^aia atatA oí whcat aad «afra it 
ero Aad by Ac dty peneca, aad Ac root 
aad caber atatA oí patato aad caatova 
fr paoad by Ac wat procos, aad Acó 
Ac atatA b extractad by filming it 
Atoofk water aad alto waAbg wiA 
roaiuag water. TW procata fro« gather- 
ñg Ac raw atateritl eptotWntnoftc 
tote of a final ptodoct b oodíacd as 
foDoitt;

Getbcriag of raw awtctial -» waAiag
— awhiag or yfr Jlng ■* txtracriag
‘•nfrh|

widely collated «  Ac trapica, amdy 
■ ladoard., Ac Hi %  pian. MJtyA. 
Thadaad, Africa aad Brazl TW yield 
per Wctaec it 10 to 40 toot, «trying

of 109b of March. la ca« Ac MatA 
yield it toppoacd to W $0% of Ac tew
owtmal and a 10-ton par-day phot fr 
to be ict op. Ac yaaatky of cateara 
that Aoold W wtppted to this pint

(1) (Adoctica Stale: 5 molde,
(2) Spcdficatfraof ftoWet:

Voter-It to 19% 
SmA-90%
Tfrfr cotiHganA to Ac 3rd 
pade of Ac JAS (Ac Japa­
nese ApicakoK aad Foualiy

P) Reyafrrniat of Raw Sfetcrml: 
34 toaafday

Electric
power...... 20 kWh

>70l1 1  Wrootx—
la cm tW plant it laiiaii to W 

operated for 250 days a year, it criB 
need 70 toot x 250 * 17,500 toot of 
cassava per year. In order to rwshhh a 
plant auaabctariog 10 toat of MatA a 
day, carcfnl planning aotM W Mapped 
oot ia tetpcct of coltivatioa aad pther- 
mg of cassava. TW preteat data fr 
cower toed wiA a rtwtvs staiA ataao-
fretariag pbac having a prodoctioo 
scale that caa easily W ¡adoMriafited. 
Aad in ptrpaiwg the data, tW coadi-

havc beta taken into

(5) Reyafred Manpower: 12 to 2*

clerical worker........ 3
(A) Reynold Area for Moot Site: 

Sodding: 200 to 400 as* 
Land: ljOOO n*

Other»

b  BMtctfrfrtfrg Ait pka. it fr 
aeccaary to frvettigate Ac atnañoo 
of taw arterial. ttatA market, otifitics 
toA tt water, electric power aad Ac 
Eke.

Westing phtÜDtiB ictk 
Sepentoc >»*...•*» 
Waámgmmdmm ,,, t
Chote..................
Reefing table..........
Conveyor.............
Ctinder................
ScarA extractor.......
Sieve (cyfindpcal)-----

2
1
1 (wiA a 5 h.p. «otor)
1
1
1 (wiA a 2 Icp. asotor) 
3(«aAwiAa7 A h.p.i 
1 (wiA a 7 kp. aotor) 
1 (wiA a 1 h.p. Motor)

')

Mdktaak......
Seif plying po«p 
Moatlo tepawtor, 
Scnlí|| » • ,
Criador........ .
fe eking machia« 
Delivery pomp • 
Refuse conveyor

1
1 (wiA a 1 kp. Motor)
1 (wiA a 15 h.p* arotor) 
1 (andr of concrete)
1 (wiA a 3 kp. Motor)
1 m  
1
1 (wiA e2 h.p. motor)

fORprice of ntAincry tod eyotpmcnt.....................(approx.) WJI 113,000

I
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A M N I A

Natural gas Is alxed with steaa and re foraed over two stages to  y ie ld  

hydrogen and carbon aonoxlde. Reaction Is h igh ly endotheralc and takes  

place a t 800°C and 32 bar. In *Jt second stage air Is added so th a t the  

heat o f conbustlon of part o f the hydrogen supplies heat for the reaalnder 

o f the endotheralc reaction. E x it teaperature Is 1 000°C.

E xit gases are cooled and coapressed and passed through a se rie s  o f  

absorbers to  take out water and carbon dioxide. The gases are coapressed 

to the aaeonla synthesis pressure o f 225 bar. The aaaonla c a ta ly s t Is a 

proaoted Iron c a ta ly s t. The aaaonla Is condensed out o f the synthesis loop 

by refrigerated cooling. Aaaonla contents o f 15*20 percent are obtained a t 

the converter e x it . Inerts are regu larly purged and either burnt fo r  fu e l 

or processed further for hydrogen or argon recovery.

t

Uses

The aajor use fo r aaaonla Is in the fe r tilis e r  industry and containing 82 

percent nitrogen, i t  is the a o st concentrated nitrogen fe r tilis e r . Other 

uses are in the aanufacture o f n itr ic  acid, in coaaercial explosives and 

fib re s.
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A plant capacity o f 330 000 tonnes per year would occupy an area o f 15 000 
square Metres. The sn a lle st fe a s ib le  size  as b u ilt in Sweden Is in the 

range 4-5 000 tonnes per year.

This iafo n tttio n  has boon prepared fo r 001)0 tgr Chan Systems International 
L td ., United Tlnploi.
day inquiry about the iafo m n tio a ooutained should bo sunt to * IC/COCP, 
R egistry f i l e  bo. ID/562/12, W H O , P.O. Box 300, L-1400, Vioima, Austria*
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COST OF PRODUCTION ESTIMATE FOR AMMONIA 
(EXPRESSED IN CONSTANT 1980 US DOLLARS) 

PROCESS - NATURAL GAS
BASTS CAPITAL COSTLOCATION— BENELUX BATTERY LIMITS
CAPACITY- 330 000 TONNES PER YEAR OFFSITES
PRODIICTN- 330 000 TONNES PER YEAR
YEAR - 1980 TOTAL FIXED INV.
RTR.TIME- 8000 HOURS PER YEAR WORKING

♦ MILL
r6»d0
36.73

1 1 5 7 3 3
» . 8 9

RAW MATERIALS QUANTITY/TONNE
NATURAL GAS 8.8200 GCAL
CATALYST+CHEMS 1.ON55 DOLLARS
TOTAL RAU MATERIALS 
UTILITIES
POWER .0160 MWH
COOLING WATER .2000 KTONNE
BLR.FEED WATER .0008 KTOMNE
TOTAL UTILITIES COST OPERAJTNG COSTS

PRICE«
18.100
1.000

ANNUAL COST
52 681 860 

3*5 000

UNIT«
COST

"53'026 860 160.69

61.500
17.000
*50.000

32* 
1 122 
118

720
000
800

1 565 520 *.7*

LABOUR
SUPERVISION
MAINTENANCE

35.00 MEN 8 1? 700 f/YEAR
1.00 MEN 8 29 200 f/YEAR 
8 .0*«BLCC

619 500 
29 200 

3 063 855
TOTAL OPERATING COST 
OVERHEAD EXPENSES 3 712 555 11.25

DIRECT OVERHEAD 8 .*00*
GEN PLANT OVERHEAD 8 .650*
INSURANCE+PTY TAX 8 .015«
DEPRECIATION 8 .100«
INTEREST 8 . 100*

LAB+SUPERVISION 
OPERATING COSTS 
TOTAL FIXED CAP 
BLCC+ .050»OFFS 
WORKING CAPITAL

259 i*80 
2 >*13 161
1 699 913 
9 >*96 196
2 >*88 7>*8

TOTAL OVERHEAD EXPENSES BYPRgPUÇI CREDIT

TOTAL BYPRODUCT CREDIT 
NET COST OF PRODUCTION

"Î6~35?~>*9? >*9.57

J .00

“ 7>*” 3 6 5 “ «*35 ” 75 5755

VARIABLE COST OF PRODUCTION 165.>*3 
CASH COST OF PRODUCTION 197.>*7 
TRANSFER PRICE 8 10.0PC RETURN ON FIXED INV 260.59 
TRANSFER PRICE 8 15.0PC RETURN ON FIXED INV 277.76 
TRANSFFR PRICE 8 20.0PC RETURN ON FIXED INV 29*.93
« f/IJNlT. TONNE-METRIC TON-220»*.6 LB.



VMIA11IW ANM.YMS FflR AMHONIA NATURAI. CIAS DENEI.UX LAÑO FACTOR 9.48

lAW MI l 2 3 H 8 4 7

NAN! CAPATITY
TONNEB PER ANNUH 

UIMI 33MRR 33MRR 339999 240999 190499 132499
M.ANT OUTPUT 33RERR 2RR9CR 207994 1V0999 240999 190499 132944
rAPIJAI. COST 

M.i:c
m it im  Ktibdis

74.« 74.4 74.4 ,74.4 44.3 88.4 02.2
fIFFSIIC» 34.7 34.7 34.7 34.7 31.0 24.0 29.2
TOTAL FIXED 113.3 113.3 113.3 113.3 90.9 01.3 42.8
UORRINO 20. 9 22.1 29.2 17. 0 29.0 19,0 11.1

RAM MATERIALS
MLLARO PER TONNf fRODUCT - «PARED 

I4R.7 14*.7
ON NATURAL
149.7

0A9 AT 91«. 
149.7

I/0CAL >
149.7 144.7 144.7IITU.lTICa 0.7 0.7 0.7 0.7 0.7 0.7 0.7PYPRIIP. CRFP1T .9 .9 .9 .9 .9

VÁRfAixl'MaT----- ------- «ST5------""IIBT5----- •“12875--- ----TIS75"------ J1875” "-----11875---- — “IJ875OPFRA1ION 11.3 13.2 18.9 10.0 1 2 : 9 1 0 . 0 17.7nVFRHTASTFXCL.PFPN» 2R.R 23.8 28.R 39.f 22.0 20.0 29.4
RÁ«rMWf---------------- rfrs------"3i2:r----- ” su:r"” ---- srs :r -------31171” "---- 3W7J---- ---3T37TRFFRKClATinN 2R.0 33.f 30.0 00.9 31,1 30.0 39.7 

...38178Hff"MKV'lirNdM— ------- asíTS------•”23271----- **!nrr— ----ais:r ------ 33175— -----33971---RF1IMN ON IMVESTHENT 81.9 4«.4 40.7 08.9 88.7 41.4 71.4«Al rn ON TOTA!. FIXEO 1NVE0THCNT>
imi#M'I>íiTK------------ !T71-------awTJ----- "*jrn— ----w r r ------ 38371— -----11*71------- 13378

*........ ~ ................PFFMT"OF"M!08SC’ K 8 “W 1C8"9W II8TTW

PRtCF CHANflC «242 -292 ♦292 -242 ♦242 -242 «242 -242 ♦292 -292 ♦242 -242 ♦;*«x •292RN PR1CF 4/OCML 21.7 10.8 21.7 10.8 21.7 10.8 21.7 10.8 21.7 10.9 21.7 10.9 21.7 10.8
NFT ONT OF PROPN 280.2 190.3 247.9 290.9 274.8 212.7 290.9 231.1 243.0 199.8 274.9 247.1 201.7 219.0TRANSFFR PRICE " 349.7 208.0 320.8 240.7 308.2 201.0 309.0 314.9 319.1 289.2 332.8 240.7 380.7 294,0
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R e f r i g e r a t o r  A s s e m b l i n g  P l a n t

With the hnpraeaaeal in the IMng standwd, Aeie 
hat been ccatpkaons chim e» hi the improted detny 
life surrounding oar Kring. hi particular, the desne to 
limtin fresh segetibies, fnrits and mats ie the bonae- 
hold and ajojr eating them far i long thae it p a

to

Ae alcohol abaoeba the heat of cwporaticn ohm 
eeaponting. the refrigerator aaahoa oae of the fNfaty 
of abaorbiag Ae heat front ontride ohm Ipd 
wporiJH. Soch a cooling action is carried oat by the

Mill

at hg|i tcaprntiuc drier fly flam to the itfegato 
instead of paaing *rond> the eondemer by meaaa of a

of the rincitmrnt it not only 
i the peofde't I

bat afao

Products and Specifications

Refrigerators prodaced in this fiant range from 41 
to 300 Stan in capacity rin biting throe-door types. 
They we of Eoropcan style with the we of dean pipes

cal of electric power.
Ike refrigerator is chant trriird by its prick bees- 

iag tiioe of only 30 nrianaes vith ao frosting as id at 
by btiag capable of an antanude control, pnwidwg 
the natriao in a cabinet made of the stad

pipmofaisSmor. Ihe feeswrieaanulcompwtaMnt 
aonoanded by the eoaipnmor and spaddfr doaed by

Contants of Technology 

l)PlrocwsDaacript»oo

The cold-ndkd sled plate (SPOC) first andngoes

i
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«law M a i  k
lor that fiâ M  a packed by

S p o r we lde r 

T id y  caaoeyar 

S lo t c o w e yo r 

B e k  a a n c y o r

Luken
KecmiH

l)Ptet cracky :
• Bu b  : »hcon/dty. 330dtrfycar

2) Eitkafcd EqpÿaeiOCM
o Maafrcoanpnodwotry : USSljOOOjDOO
o UtSty kdty : IBS dOOjOOO
o lomBetioo coet : (BS 5O0JD0O

Total : USSÎ OOJOOO

3) Reqaacd Space
o Skcaeea : 22JOOO«3
o k d iu m 7.600 a 1

Tool : 29,1(00 a 3

6]
»  I

290 peno«

316

01 pieu

3



R I C E R I À |mIS/06I/V/8S-11 i liio, 3U1 6/11/85

' I N T E G R A T E D  P O U L T R Y  F A R M I N G
_ .______ I *nipi1 CiW mS m w m MI

! >__ EGGS. CHICKEN, BILLETS, ETC . ̂  660,000 M m o m m  □ !

L A R G E

CROSS RIVER STATE

INiii

100-% 
tmon MTL- %
T C

£
□

250,000
kii.ooo

US* 2.593.00 >

1 ,250,000

H !
□
□

ri*
□

V r
û  
□

T * * r m i m * U 9 H 0 0 .



UNITED NATIONS INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT ORGANIZATION 
Project Profile Screening end Pre-appraisal Information System

PROPSPIN PROJECT PROFILE
Summary

IDENTIFICATION Date: 16/4/1987
Run Num.: 0

1. Project Title: Muffler Factory
2. Product: Mufflers
3. Location: Panama

Sponsor: CNI
4. Capacity: 78,000 pcs Prep, by: G. Appelgren
5. Constr. period:

FINANCIAL SUMMARY CURRENCY: US dollars
6 . Total Investment:
7. Internal Rate of Return:

570,300
73 X

8 . Payback Period: 2 Years
9. Breakeven Point: 17 X Cap Utilization
10. Debt/Equity Ratio: 2.16 (Initial)
11. Return on Equity: 183 X at Full Operation

OPERATIONS SUMMARY
Year 1 Year 3 Year 5

12. Capacity Utilization X: 45 50 60
13. Total Sales: 877,500 975,000 1,170,000
14. Selling Price/unit (composite): 25.00 25.00 25.00
15. Total Number of Persons Employed: 16 16 16

LIST OF ATTACHED SCHEDULES PAGE
la-Id Investment Tables, including Capital Structure,

Debt Service, Depreciation A Amortization .............. 1-3
2a-2d Operations Analysis, Including Capacity, Sales,

Materials, Labour, Energy, Overheads, Technology,
Marketing t Administration ............................... 4-6

3 Net Income Statement ........    7
4 Cashflow Statement .............................     8
5 Balance S h e e t .............................................  9
6 Ratio Analysis ...........    10

UNIDO Industrial Investment Division, 1987
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PI0P3PII • UTIO IIUTOIS SeMalc (

Praject Title: lafflera Pacterp tu lailer 3
Ucatiee: Paaaw late: 1I/4/1IIT lácete Tu
Praject 1«.: lúe Yeu: lili late (l|: 43
fpeeeor: Stcrtap: 1ÍU ¡•CMC Tu
Preperd lj: 6. ippelfree Ieflatiaa: 1 lefer.Tre: 2

Peña* i 2 1 4 S ( J 1 3

•tetera ea Tet Iaoeat 1 12.S 42.1 42.3 43.3 57.3 51.1 44.2 47.1 Si.l

•tetara ea l̂ aity 1 ISS.l 199.1 134.1 134.3 113.2 114.1 213.: 212.4 !¡:.3

•tetara ea Salea I 4I.S 4I.S 24.1 25.3 21.2 21.7 23.S 31.2 35.4

-Ptyked Perieé Cale:
Iatitial Iaieat. laaul Cukflw : tPttep*(l*turate)lat
laaul Cukfloa -5.731*85 454,Til 455,711 315,357 315,357 311,722 314,722 423,71? 423,717 423.!i?
Cualatiu Cukflw 454,711 313,411 1,223,354 1,545,313 1,332,135 2,311,757 2,742,474 3,144,131 3,545.903

Lceiap period I 2 3 4 5 4 i :
Parlad Per id: 2 Tetra

•lekt Serñce Corerafe 1.4 1.4 2.4 2.3 3.1 4.2 5.1 5.7
-lareataeat Taraoter 1.5 1.5 í.T 1.7 2.1 2.1 2.2 2.2 f «
•lelt/lfaitr latió 
•Iaveatseet/laployee 33,444

2.2 2.2 1.1 1.4 1.1 1.7 1.4 1.1 w • V

-lateraai late of tetara Iift: TI.i 1

-Ireatetea Poiat Caicaiatiot Year íear* 3iff 5if

I Cap Otii 51
f
45 15 100

Salea: 375.911 1,147,511 1,350,000
Coat of Operatioaa 434.751 537,041 90,219 797,714

Piiea Coai 195,733 125,719 195,719
Tariakle Coat 310,942 331,251 90,219 501,925

IIP (1): 17
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M H N I  - cismoi SckeOalc 4

Ptaject Title: laffiera PaeUry 
lacatiaa: Turn 
Prejcct le.:
Ipauer:
Prepare! ly: 6. Appelfrea

lau: ll/4/lSIT 
lue leu: 1517 
Startay: 1511 
Iafhtiaa: 0

tu ftuker 
lacaae Tax
Ute (I): 
lacaae Tax 
lefer.Tra:

3

43

2

lari Cep (ley*) 1 1 2 3 4 5 S 7 1 9

soucis or u n
let Profit (Un) 351,725 351,725 241,471 245,559 330,113 335,302 377,415 312,174 317,152
•epr 1 laort 43,355 43,355 43,355 43,155 35,15$ 35,155 35,155 35,155 35,155
Itcr ia Icc Pay 45 21,040 31,550 1 4,015 • 1,145 0 4,075 0 •
ki Ifaity 100,150
le« laau 350,110

fatal Saareec 551,340 433,144 402,004 211,500 251,014 374,117 371,157 417,415 411,525 423,717

DSiS OP CISI
hcr (Decrl ia Cul Bai 100,137 221,511 332,731 154,722 171.121 155,557 235,45! 251,955 275,254 331.122
hcr ia Icc Ictbi 30 73,125 0 1,125 9 15,250 0 1,125 0 j
lac ia Iaveatariei
il* Bateriai 50 23,451 23,451 9 5,222 0 10,444 0 5.22: (■ i

Is-Fraceu 15 15,544 15,544 lS,i7S 15,175 15,314 13,114 20,7!: 2*.71$ ££,71:
Filiale! Caeai 30 31,510 0 2,715 9 4,101 0 2,71F 0 i

Suret 120 404 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 ;
Fixes iueti 447,390 0 0 0 « 13,000 3 i 0 !3.oo:
ie:a*aeati 1 50 55,915 55,011 55,011 55.011 »5,0:3 S5.015 '4

Di»::ea!i 53.105 53,105 35,221 35,¿¿8 45,517 $0,235 55,523 57,401 îi,::.*
ici I rayoat'leiai 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 4

T;ul 3iei 551,340 433,444 402,0i4 2SI.ÎG0 IfOJH 3T4.117 371,157 417,415 41-.S2S 423,71'
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unido i m s T B R  promotion i h f o m a t i o n system (IMPRIS) - project pile
CONTROL MUIBER:
XSXC:
PROJECT NUMBER: 
PROJECT TITLE:

001904
3512
UGA/03S/V/84-09 COUNTRY: Uganda 
Pesticides Nannfacture

PRODUCT 4 CAPACITY: 2,160 to 5,000 tOOS/year Of pesticides, fungicides,
herbicides, otc.

COOPERATION SOUGHT: LMS, SOX, AFM
TOTAL PROJECT COST: US$ 13,436,000 PROJECT IS: low
STUDY AVAILABLE: Tos LOCAL SPORSOR: !•>
PROJECT STATUS: Active AS OR (DATE): 850220
ACTIVITY RECORD:
DATE 850304 
ENTERED 850220

ACTIVITY: Khartoum IPN 
REFERENCE: Nr. Naadi

DATE 850524 

ENTERED 850524

ACTIVITY: Project questionnaire sent to Chanelle Veterinary 
Ltd., Lougbrea, Ireland 
REFERENCE: Letter of 850517

DATE 850626 

ENTERED 850626

ACTIVITY: Project questionnaire sent to East African
Development Bank, Kaapala, Uganda
REFERENCE: Letter of 850617 (in reply 9 Nay letter)

DATE 850725 

ENTERED 850725

ACTIVITY: Project questionnaire sent to Pracnt Air Service 
GmbH, Kelsterbach, FRG 
REFERENCE: Letter of 850715

DATE 850731 

ENTERED 850731

ACTIVITY: Project questionnaire sent to Micron Mills Ltd., East 
Peckham, Kent, England 
REFERENCE: Letter Of 850722

DATE 850809 

ENTERED 850812

ACTIVITY: Project questionnaire sent to Industries Development 
corporation, Haifa, Israel 
REFERENCE: Letter of 850731

DATE 850813 

ENTERED 850813

ACTIVITY: Project questionnaire sent to Commonwealth 
Development Corp., London, England
REFERENCE: Letter of 850809 in reply ICP's 9 May letter

DATE 850815 

ENTERED 850815

ACTIVITY: Project questionnaire sent to B.R.I., Brussels, 
Belgium
REFERENCE: Letter of 850726

DATE 860807 ACTIVITY: Project questionnaire sent to Hamro GmbH, Banburg, PEG 
ENTERED 860910 REFERENCE: Letter froe coopany of 860804

- 743
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moo investment pronotion information system ( in pr is ) -  project pile

CONTROL NUMBER; 
IBIC;
PROJECT NUMBER: 
PROJECT TITLE: 
PRODUCT fc CAPACITY:

COOPERATION SOUGHT: 
TOTAL PROJECT COST: 
STUDY AVAILABLE: 
PROJECT STATUS:

001905
3522
URA/036/V/84-09 COUNTRY: Uganda
Pharmaceutical Protects (Bweyogerere)
Cougb syrup, «tectoruu, antibiotic tyrsp. antibiotic 
capsules, croate and ointments 

4*500 bottlos/bonr and 28.000 capsalos/boar 
LIS, SOT. TEX
US$ 328.000 PROJECT XS: Expansion
TOS LOCAL SPONSOR: Tos
ACtivo AS ON (DATE): 850220

ACTIVITY RECORD:
DATE 850304 ACTIVXTX: KbartOtm IPR 
ESTERED 850220 REFERENCE: Nr. Saadi

DATE 850311 ACTIVITÏ: Project questionnaire sent to S.A. AJS. Liege. Belgium 
ESTERED 850312 REFERENCE: Letter froa company of 850301

DATE 850325 ACTIVITY: Project questionnaire sent to Prodesfarna S.A., San 
Justo Desvern (Barcelona), Spain 

ENTERED 850326 REFERENCE: Telex of 850325

DATE 850417 ACTIVITY: Project questionnaire sent to Bans Ligl GabH, Meu- 
Uln, FRG

ENTERED 850417 REFERENCE: Letter of 850412

DATE 850524 ACTIVITY: Project questionnaire sent to Cnanelle Veterinary 
Ltd., Loughrea, Ireland 

ENTERED 850524 REFERENCE: Letter Of 850517

DATE 850725 ACTIVITY: Project questionnaire sent to Pracbt Air Service 
GnbH, Kelsterbach, FRG 

ENTERED 850725 REFERENCE: Letter of 850715

DATE 850731 ACTIVITY: Project questionnaire sent to Rerrell Dow 
Pbaraaceuticals Hideast/Africa, Geneva, Switzerland 

ENTERED 850731 REFERENCE: Letter Of 850725

DATE 850731 ACTIVITY: Project questionnaire sent to Micron Hills Ltd., East 
Pecthan, Kent, England 

ENTERED 850731 REFERENCE: Letter of 850722

DATE 850802 ACTIVITY: Project questionnaire sent to Dott. Bonapace 6 C., 
Bilan, Italy

ENTERED 850802 REFERENCE: Letter of 850724

DATE 860807 ACTIVITY: Project questionnaire sent to Baaro GabH, Haaburg, FRG 
ENTERED 860910 REFERENCE: Letter froa company of 860804
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«noo i i i u M B  m o m a  xmvonestxon « a n  ( m u )  - usurario« fils

in

■an. address:
d'Agricultsre, d'ladoatrit et 
a m  U m « ab Gabon 
B.P. 2334 
Lilnvill«

TITLE OT CBOt Présidant ___Doninique — TITLE: Secretaire General 72 20 64. 72 07 53 TELEX: 5554 00TYPE: COC
DUE: 850715
milDO laVESTEEBT PRONOnON INFORMATION STSTEE (I1PSIS) - INSTITUTION FILE
OOOTBOL SO.: 000037 CODE BUMBER: GMA0C1 MAME OF INSTITUTION:Bank for Bonsing and constructionMAIL ADDRESS: M.I. Ministries Post Office Bortb Liberia Road Accra GhanaTOWN ADDRESS: TITLE OF CEO: CONTACT MAME TELEPHONE: 
CABLE:DATE:

The President • • •66143-9BAMKBODSE. ACCRA 840917

TITLE: ...TELEX: 2096 BABKBOOSE TIPS: COR

UNIDO INVESTMENT PROMOTION INFORMATION SYSTEM (IMPRIS) - INSTITUTION FILE
CONTROL NO.: 000038 CODE NUMBER: GBA002 NAME OF INSTITUTION:Ghana tan EnterprisM Developsent Coaaission■AIL ADDRESS: P.O. BOS B. 189Morocco Road

TOWN ADDRESS: TITLE OF CEO: CONTACT NAB: TELEPHONE: CABLE:DATE:

The President
21537. 27507 ENTECO«. ACC 840917

TITLS: ...
TYPE: BPS. PRM

9
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m o o  u i u a w  i n o n o i  n r a n m i  n w  ( o m s )  - ustitvtiov m s

ca w a  *0.» 000039

UVIDO IRVESTVBVT PROROTIOV IRFOEaDOIOH SYSTEM (XMPR1S) - IISTITUTI0V PILE
C0KHQL VO.: 000795 CODE MUMBBR: GHA004 MME OP TVSTITUTIOV:

UVIDO IWBSTVEMT PB0H0TI0N IVFORBATIOV SYSTEM (IMPRIS) - INSTITUTION FILE
O0VT80L VO.: 000041 CODE VUVUER: GHA005 V7XE OF XVSTITUTIOV:Rational Investaent Bank 
VEIL ADDRESS: P.O. Boa 3726

CODE
■ABB OP IVSTITOTIOV:Ghana inrntmti Outra 
RAIL ADDRESS: P.O. Bo* V193 Accra
TOW ADDRESS:
TITLE OP CEO:RAVE: Mr. K. Inoali TITLE: Project D m i c p m t  

Division
65125Invastaant Accra851007

TBLEE: 2229 TYPE: PVR
DATE:

Ghana National Chanter of CoaacrceVAIL ADDRESS: P.O. Box 2325AccraGhanaTOW ADDRESS: TITLE OP CEO: COVTACT RAVE: TELEPHOVE:
Executive Secretary TITLE: ... TELEX: ... TYPE: COCCABLE:DATE: 841122

Accra
Ghana

TOVM ADDRESS: 37 Kwaae Vkrnaah Avanna TITLE OP CEO: The President COVTACT RAVE: John Acquah Friaponu TELEPBOVE: 21312CABLE: XWESTBANKDATE: 841114

TITLE: Vnnager TELEX: 2161 IWESTOR TYPE: COR

10



« D O  1H C T IM L  n W S M B I  D tflSXM  
1980-1985

AFKICA

Country Project T otal IPS Tesr
T itle Xavestnent

in  USf 
m illio n -

A lgeria lo d m ith e ij
(building hardware) 20.0 Brussels 1983

Benia Charcoal 2.3 Cologne 1980
Sugar cane complex 190.0 Bm ssels 1980

Burundi Coffee plant 30.0 Brussels 1981
Glass b o ttle s 3 1.5 Zurich 1981
Brewery 18.4 Brussels 1983

0.7 Brussels 1984

Gsneroon Brewery and s o ft  drinks 10.0 Brussels 1983
Feeduill 0.74 Cologne 1984

United
Kepublic
o f
Ceneroon Aninsl feed 1.0 Brussels 1982

Congo Manufacturing o f
prefabricated
bungalows 8.5 P sris 1983



Country Project
T it le

Egypt Froceo food proceesiag 
Toaato E to vio g project 
toper eeck factory  
B eiaf orced coocrete 

piper
Facciae productioe 
Froceo food proceesiag 
C lass containers for  

piharaaceaticals 
Meat processing  
Toaato gravin g project 
Meat processing  
Production o f sanitary  

ir r ig a tio n  a r te r ia l 
taper sack factory

Gabon tala oil

Chana Agro business 
Charcoal 
Fodder M ill 
Agro business

Guinea Ceramics
Maaou Cannery 
K iadis s o ft drinks 

aco ples
Manufacturing o f 

candles  
Ib araaceu tical 

products
M ineral water in  Msaeah 
A aiaal food and 

f e r t i l is e r  
Toante canning 
M ineral water in  Maseeh 
A aiaal feed and 

f e r t i l is e r

Total IPS te a r’
laves taeat

in  BSt
a i l l is a

1.75
U .0

9.0

5 .5 Brussels 1980
1 .5 Cologne 1980
1.75 Mew Task 1981

46.0 B russels 1981
20.6 Fionas 1981
16.0 Mew Fork 1981

4.0 Fionas 1982

10.5 Cologne 1984
9.0 Zurich 1984

1.5 Brussels 1984

15.0 Mew York 1981
2.8 Cologne 1981
0.6 Cologne 1980

15.0

7.5 Cologne 1981
a .a . ta r is 1985

n .a. ta r is 985

n .a. ta r is 1985

a .a . t s r is 1905
2.0 ta r is 1984

5.5 ta r is 1984
6.25 ta r is 1985
2.0 ta r is 1984

5.5 ta r is 1984
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Country P roject Xotei IPS
T itle I w t i t w t

in  K t
n illim

Ivory
C o u t Benau tra u fo ran tio n n»a Paria

E le c tr ic  tr a u fo m e r s 1.5 P ru ssia
tiodervear k n ittin g 0.7 B r u se ls
Sanitary «are facto ry  
Assembly o f lig h t

8.0 Cologne

trucks 13.8 I n s u l a
Sanana tranefornation n .a. Paris

Kenya Asbestos cenent pipes 
aid roof sheets 
(expansion) 1.2 B ru se la

Class factory l« . l Cologne
Plover seed p lan tation 0.5 Bev York
Sunflower hybred seed  

plan tation n.a. Bev York
Cassava 1.0 Zorich
F e r tilis e r  n ixin g  

cenplex 2.5 B ru se ls
Charcoal production, 

o il  p y ro lisis  and 
la te x  refin in g 4.0 Zorich

Tannery 10.0 B ru se la
Mosquito n i l s 1.3 Bao York

Liberia Pain o i l  refin eries
(reh ab ilitatio n ) 3.0 B r u u ls

S o cia list
People's
Libyan
Arab
Janahiriya Poultry 120.0 Cologne

T u r

198«
1980
1980
1981

1981
198«

1980
1980
1980

1980
1980

1980

1982
1983 
1983

198«

1980



•*

- 59 -

Country P roject t e d IPS Tear
T it le

i a l t *
m illion

U M Broeeels 1980

M ali S k ci-M t extraction 0.0 B russels 1980

Maao
K im
Deioe Dry c e ll  B atteries 2.9 Zurich 1980

Mauritania Fish processing 09.0 Cologne 1981

Mauritius B efrigeraters and 
deep-freesers 1.5 Cologne 1982

E lectron ic assembly n.a. Vienna 1981
Tourist p ro ject 

(B otel expansion) 1.5 Cologne 1980

Morocco Chemical plant 1.0 le v  Turk 1980
D ietrihution and

copying equipment 
recyclin g plant 4.0 Bow York 1980

Impair shops 2.5 Enrich 1980
Sesueed haroesting 0.8 Mew York 1981
B iscu it factory 1.2 Mew York 1981
S te el structures a.a. Zurich 1982
Phosphates
Sunflower hybred seed

0.4 Brussels 1983

plantation a .a .

fI

*

_______________________________________________________________________________ _____  ____________ _
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I

Country

■ igeria

Project Total IPS
T itle laves tnent 

in  VSi 
n illio n

_

* feed M ill 1 .7 Brvaaela
f a n  conples 45.0 Cologne

Electronic indeatry 6.0 Cologne
Bravery 4.0 Cologne
Polyvrethaa 
detenobile a park ping

0.S Cologne

fr o je c t 7.7 Brvaaela
Veanat flakea 2.0 fe e  TOck
Battery naanfactvriag 5.0 Bcv York|I

52.0 Rev York
Ihsrvaceotical 1.5 Bev York
Book and cevvercial

printing
D iesel engine«, tra cto rs,

0.7 Yieoaa

a gricn ltvral eqvipneat 
Printing inks and coloer

22.0 Cologne

pigneata 1.5 Broasels
P a rticle  board plant 11.7 Cologne

Bravery and carbonated
drinks 18.5 Braseele

Quinquina poceaaiag 
Precious aad s e a l-

5.0 Brvaaela

preciovs atones 
exploitation 0.22 Cologne

Be treading plant 0.6 Zorich
L in e  tone extraction 5.0 Brvaaela
Pish processing 5.6 Brvaaela
Floor aad v a il tile a 6.2 Cologne
Taxtilea 65.0 le v  York
Brickyard a .a . Paris
Deep-frosea fiah a .a . Paris
Colour laboratory 1.15 Paris
M etallic Joiaery 0.7 Paris
Blectronic conponeata 0.5 Paris

Tear

3
S

S
S

S
3

S
3

S
8

 
5 

5
5

 
8

8
 

s 
s 

2
2

2
2

2
 

2
2

2
2

2
8

2
8

8
8

8
8

8
8

8
 

8 
8

8
 

8
8

 
s 

S 
s

s
is

i 
I

s
i

t
i



Tur 'Country Project 
Title

b u l  IPS
n u tm t  
U  K t  
million

coat'd Toghort aai dairy
prodocta 0.4 Paria 1903

Soft driaks 0.7 Paria 1983
Prodoctioa of 

travelling goods 
ia leather 1.0 Vienna 1983

Electrodes manufacturing 
pleat 0.4 Zurich 1983

Expansion cool storage
0.5 Zurich 1984

Expansion of electrical 
fixtures aad 
iaatallatieas 0.4 Zorich 1984

Fishing vessels 1.0 Zorich 1985

Soaalia — 0.5 Cologne 1983

Sudan Integrated poultry 
caaplax 38.0 Brasaela 1983

faasilaad Brake aad clutch 
liaiaga 4.S Cologne 1980

louecbold candles 0.19 Cologne 1983

Taasaaia Bottle-worka 29.0 Brasaela 1980
Cassava proccssiag 

float 20.0 Breaseis 1980
Plat glaaa 30.0 Brussels 1980
Textile caaplcx 72.0 Brasaela 1980
Toothpaste aaaufacturiag 2.0 Cologne 1981
Assembly of fire vessels 

aai coaatroctiea of 
floating dock 4.0 Í 1 1984
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I

Ceantry Vnjict
Title

fetal 
laves tacat 

ia WSt 
aillise

ns 1

Tof® l(tzn iii| pleat M h r ld 1000
lalastrisl Vridc p in t 7.2 Cologne 1002

t a i i i i

0»li stare 

foastrsctlea of

§•2 Saridi 1083

Hfian aal trades 
Leather fiaidiiit o i

10.0 Cologne ion

Ass fctiaf 3.7 Braarels 1002
TAre r̂ 1.2 BrasseU 1003

Zaabia Cosactics factory 0.07 Varese 1005
Ccrsaics aaaefactare 
Weahraca caltiaatire

3.0 Cologac 1002

sal processing 0.5 Cologne 1002
Drags asasfsctars 5.0 Brassels 1084

Ziafcafcoe Printing press 
Electrical airing

1.0 Paris 1002

sccssseris# a.a. Brassels 1003
Dairy prelects 0.0 Brassels 1003
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im sira n m s n o i c m culs oununoa norunc*/
1978-1983

AFUCA

Cooatrj Kane of official Tearia) location of

Algeria Hr* Peer Aoodj a/t 1982 Brossais

Angola Mr. Pedro 1983/84 Paris
M«. O. Liaa a/t Paris

Mr* Clareace Borlaai 1984/83 ■ ev York
Ms. Mboso 'o Efooa 1984/85 lev York
Mr. Aka Aanraa s/t 1984 lev York

Congo Mr. Booitj 1983/84 Paris
Ms. A.6oaa a/t 1983 Paris
Mr. Missie Says a/t 1983 Paris
Mr. P.B. Bibcs a/t 1982 Paris

*/ 1b« Orientation Fm|ri—i «nabi«« official« fron project pronotioa
"  agencies or siailar iastitotioas U  ievelopiag ceoatriee to be 

attached to one of öMÖO*s lavestaeat Proaotioa Service« for e 
period of op to oae jeer* bniaf thia tie«* the officiale ere 
iatrodsced to project proootiea techaifoes bj WDO «taff *eee 
ala ia to gnide tbaa ia preaetiag iafeetrial iaveataaat project« 
ia tbeir individual cooatriea aad ia locating, aad aegotiatiag 
with, poteatial partaere ia tbe boat cooatrj*
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8im Mr* M*S* Bayowi •It 1978 Maw Tack
Mr. lu m  M il  Bak •it 1979 Maw Tavk
Mr. A JL. U-Dia h a f •it 1979 Maw M i
Mr. Mehwi talali •it 1981 ■ aw Task
Mr. Noteowi Mooi •it 1981 ■ aw M i
Mr. Mokaaed Sadek •it 1981 ■ aw Talk

Cuinaa Mr. Milliwmo 1983/85 ■ aria

Ivary Coast Mr. Kasai 1983/84 Varia
Mr. C. Kouadio Bcai •it 1982 Brassais

Kenya . Mr. Bg' aag'a 1979/81 ■ aw Tack
Mr. Macharia 1981/82 ■ aw Tack
Mr. Jaaaah Mbara •it 1979 ■ aw Tack
Mr. J.1.0. Mwcncka •it 1980 ■ aw Tack
Mr. O.C. M id i •it 1980 ■ aw Tack
Mr. L I. Maragwa •it 1980 ■ aw M i
Mr. J.V. Marag* •it 1980 ■ aw Tack
Mr. Bcnry ■ joroge •it 1980 ■ ew York
Mr. 1. Saida Odera •It 1983 Brassais

Malawi Mr* Civah 1985/86
1985

Cologne 
■ aw York


